
 

  
 City Council Memorandum 

TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL DATE:  DECEMBER 6, 2016 

FROM:  INTERNAL AUDIT DIVISION WARDS:  ALL   

SUBJECT: ACTION PLAN UPDATE TO STRENGHTEN THE INTERNAL AUDIT DIVISION 
BASED ON THE INDEPENDENT AUDIT REPORT (PEER REVIEW) 

 
ISSUE:  

Receive, review, and provide input on the Action Plan update prepared by staff to implement 
recommendations from the Independent Audit Report (peer review) for the Internal Audit Division. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION:  

That the City Council receive, review, and provide input on the Action Plan update to implement 
recommendations from the Independent Audit Report (peer review) of the Internal Audit Division.  

 
 

COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION: 

The Governmental Affairs Committee met on November 2, 2016 with Chair Andy Melendrez, Vice 
Chair Mike Gardner, and Member Paul Davis present to receive, review, and provide input on the 
Action Plan update prepared by staff to implement recommendations from the Independent Audit 
Report (peer review) for the Internal Audit Division.  After discussion, the committee unanimously 
voted to recommend that the City Council receive, review, and provide input on the Action Plan 
update prepared by staff to implement recommendations from the Independent Audit Report (peer 
review) for the Internal Audit Division.  

 
BACKGROUND:   

On February 23, 2016 an Independent Audit Report (peer review) for the Internal Audit Division 
was presented to the City Council. The agenda item included an Action Plan in response from 
staff to each of the 43 recommendations. City Council accepted the report and directed the 
Internal Audit Division staff to return in nine months with an update. 
 
 
DISCUSSION:   

Independent of the Internal Audit Division peer review conducted by Courtney Ruby Consulting 
Services, the City Manager’s Office and Internal Audit reevaluated the services provided by 
Internal Audit, and changes necessary to enhance the value of Internal Audit’s work to the various 
City departments, decision makers and City residents. The reassessment identified four areas 
where changes were necessary: 




